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MEMORANDUM

January 19, 2005

To: Greg Stickler - FHA/VA, HUD; Esther Jorgensen - Wells Fargo
From: Lee Lawrence - PCO Licensing & Enforcement
Re: State Approved Wood-Destroying Pest Inspection Reports

FAX: 866-305-4541

Attached to this memo is a copy of the state of Nevada’s wood-destroying pest inspection
report form. It is my understanding that you have requested a copy of this form because Nevada’s
state approved form was some how missed during the HUD/FHA, VA review of the state forms.
Please note that Nevada’s form does include all the required information of the NPMA-33 form;
specifically in those sections which require reporting of evidence of infestation, (active/inactive, etc.),
conditions conducive to infestation (earth-to-wood contact, insufficient ventilation, etc.). Nevada’s
form also requires that a graph of the structure be drawn and locations of evidence of infestation and
conditions conducive to infestation be indicated on it.

I have also included a copy of Nevada’s Wood-Destroying Inspection/Pesticide Application
Tag. These tags are part of the inspection/application process and are placed at each structure after
an inspection or pesticide application is performed to control a wood-destroying pest.

It should also be noted that the Nevada Department of Agriculture vigorously regulates its
wood-destroying pest inspection industry. To assure compliance with Nevada’s wood-destroying pest
inspection regulations, a copy of each wood-destroying pest inspection report is sent to the Nevada
Department of Agriculture within 15 days after an inspection or application of a pesticide to control
pests. Once the reports reach the Department they are examined for completeness, sorted, filed and
compared with other reports that may have been performed on the same property to determine if any
report discrepancy exist. If the report is improperly filled out, the company which performed the
inspection will receive a warning for the first offense and a fine for a subsequent violation. If two
reports from different companies contain reporting discrepancies, of the same property, the property
owner is contacted and, if permission is granted, an inspection of the property is performed.

If you have any questions, or would like to discuss this matter again, I can be reached at (775)
688-1182, ext. 252






